


BE AWARE

There have been some reported thefts on our lake 

recently.   In some areas gas lines have been cut and the 

gas cans stolen.  It has also been reported that gas is 

being siphoned off, and some residents have lost  

equipment which was removed from their boats.  So 

please be aware and watch your property and that of 

your neighbors.

Another issue that has been brought to my attention is 

that there are ski boats coming too close to piers.  The 

Indiana Boating Laws state, “No person shall operate any 

motorboat so as to approach or pass within two hundred 

(200) feet of the shoreline of any lake or channel thereof 

at a rate of speed greater than ten (10) miles per hour....” 

Skiing after sunset is also prohibited by Indiana Law.  The

law states, “No person shall operate any boat during the 

period between sunset and sunrise at a rate of speed 

greater than ten (10) miles per hour.”

Invasive Plant Spotted on the Island 

Purple Loosestrife has been spotted on the island.  This

is an invasive plant that needs to be eradicated.  If you

have this plant on your property, there are specific ways

to kill it, and if not done properly, it can spread very

rapidly.

     

This is your newsletter.  If there is anything newsworthy 

that you would like to have put in regarding residents on 

your lane, please contact:  Janet Roth @ 260-438-4221 or 

tomandjanet@embarqmail.com       

Check out our website:    www.dewartlake.org
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Golf Outing

Winners of the 11th annual Dewart Lake Golf Outing were:

1st place with 14 under par were B. Sizemore, A. Morrical,S. 

Shugart & T. Schroeder ; 2nd place with 7 under par were

J. Kozon, S. Bondo, M. Coffell & A.Coffell; 3rd place with 6 

under par were D. Martin, D. Coverstone, R. Coverstone,

& T. Coverstone.          

Annual Meeting

The Annual Meeting was held at Quaker Haven Activity

Center on June 11th.  Guest speaker was Mary Gross from

Wisconsin, whose family has been on the lake since 1928.m

Mary, who is a biologist and naturalist, gave an interesting

presentation on bee keeping and the role of bees in pol-

lination.                            

Chicken Bar B Q

Held on June 17th, the annual chicken bar b q was again a

success.  Chuck Ranney and crew did a great job again this

year.                                       

Flotilla

The 4th of July Flotilla was held on July 2nd with 7 boats

participating this year.  First place winner was the Miller/   

Hanna/Boles boat; 2nd place winner was Trent Austin's boat;

3rd place winner was the Tim & Nina Kline family boat.

Congratulations and thank you all for your participation.

1967-2017:  50 Years on the Lake

Paul and Sue Wilkinson, Lane 23, purchased their present home 

in 1967. They had been married for two years at the time and 

had 6-month-old twins. Paul had changed jobs from Wabash to 

Syracuse Rubber, hired as a chemist, and needed a house. A 

secretary there knew of a house on Dewart Lake that was for 

sale.  This particular one had been built in 1955 and had been 

vacant for two years. Charlie and Linda Greene were here, and 

Linda still lives two houses away from the Wilkinson's.

By 1971 four homes, including Harper's Beach Bar, had burned 

down.  Because the Milford Fire Dept. was far enough away, the 

people living in this immediate area got their own fire hose 

which could be dropped in the lake for the water needed to 

extinguish!  The hose was kept at the home currently occupied 

by the Kirkham's.


